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November-December 2022 

From the Oval Workbench 
 
Well the holidays are upon us. I hope you all got royally stuffed at 
Thanksgiving as I did myself. I would also suppose that most modelling is 
now restricted to workshops or wherever else you may build in warmth, as 
you might agree, it’s way too cold for flying. That being said, if you do 
decide to venture into the frozen wasteland to fly, be extra careful of the 
sod. Apparently grass can stand being frozen, but being crushed by 
footsteps when frozen causes brown footsteps to show up after the thaw. 
I’m excited about our contest season this year as I hope you are. This year 
there are two changes that you already know about so I won’t waste time 
on them. We’re going AMA sanctions and having a power contest. And 
this, an FAC club!! What’s next, r/c pattern? But seriously folks, one thing 
we all do is support each others events. I’ve never flown any FAC events 
until our first contest, but I built a few scale models in order to join the fun. 
And it has been. In that vein we’re hoping to bolster the participation in 
1/2A Power by having a contest for several events and classes. If you have 
an old 1/2A beater laying around, bring it out! 
Enough for now. I sincerely wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy and prosperous New Year!!!        Da Prez 
 



I’m sure I about drove most of you a little crazy this fall.  For which I 
am very sorry!  However, without much experience with the FAC and 
with the flying of scale models I truly needed all your help.  I thank 
you all for your input and help in my effort to create a better contest. 
 
 Some changes do need some explanation though.  Such as the 
adding of 2 AMA events.  The club has decided to stop wasting time 
looking for Flyers to invite, instead we will start to advertise and 
actively inform the modelers that we are in Tuckahoe.  The desired 
result is to entertain enough flyer so that most events will have 3 
contestants. 
 
 The most important advertising tool is of course the Contest list 
at the FAC Website.  The second list I wish to use is the Master 
calendar at the NFFS Web-site.  However, the use this list requires   
an AMA Sanction.  Which explains why the AMA events at your FAC 
contest.   I should admit that I have a very personal reason for 
wanting to be on the NFFS Contest list. 

I have arranged to Run this Ad in 
the November-December Digest as 
well as the January – February 
issue. This is an old quest, from 
obtaining a list of SAM Members 
and contacting them. To trying to 
market Coyle airfield. In 2019 I 
even put together a SAM Free 
Flight contest, what a flop that 
was. Then we landed at Tuckahoe. 
I flooded Facebook with notices 
about the field and the club. Never 
a reply. The only thing that saved 
us: Teaming up with the DC 
Maxecuters for Contests after we 
revamped the club t 



  
 

   

So!, Here it is the 2023 line up of 
contests.  The flyer on the right is 
an experiment.  Maybe we can find 
some non-Scale free flighters near 
Hammonton,NJ. 

I hope this upcoming season is 
Jammed packed with Great flying 
weather! I will hopefully see you all 
on the field. 

 


